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June 2025 Newsletter

Note from the UAA Board

Memorial Day celebrations in the U.S. last week were a stirring honor to 
the service and sacrifice of our fellow citizens in defending our nation and 
its ideals. They reminded us also of the 99 USAID officers who have died 
in the line of duty since the Agency was established in 1961. “Proud to 
have served” is the sentiment we hear most often from our colleagues, 
both retired American and Foreign Service Nationals, and those soon to 
be separated.   

UAA’s Spring Reception on May 29 brought together more than 150 USAID 
retirees. We all enjoyed greeting friends and former colleagues and 
listening to a panel of experts discuss the future of international 
development work. A full account of the reception is included below.

UAA is an all-volunteer organization and we need you! We encourage 
everyone to become contributing members of UAA and to take part in 
planning, conducting and participating in events. We also want to 
recognize the efforts of UAA regional coordinators: Christine Sheckler
(CA), Miles Toder (FL), Rebecca Black (NM) and Susan Fine (NC and NE). 
UAA members who would like to become Regional Coordinators for other 
states are welcome!

In this newsletter you will see an announcement for Board Nominations. 
There will be four vacancies on the Board, and we are looking for UAA 
members to be nominees. Please consider running.

Finally, I want to highlight the effort to meet and greet USAID staff as 
they return from their posts overseas. This effort is being coordinated by









Margot Ellis, Co-Chair of the Social Committee which was responsible
for planning the event.

We were joined by former USAID Administrator Peter McPherson who
offered perspectives closing with, “America cannot be great if we do not
do good” setting the stage for a forward-looking discussion.
 
Under the theme “The Road Ahead: A Path Forward for Humanitarian and
Development Assistance,” we were honored to welcome three
distinguished experts (from left to right):

Raj Kumar, Editor-in-Chief and President of Devex, the leading
media platform for the international development community.
Jim Kunder, former Deputy Administrator and Assistant
Administrator for Asia and the Near East is currently a Steering
Committee member of the Modernizing Foreign Assistance
Network (MFAN).



Richard Parker, former Assistant Administrator for Legislative
and Public Affairs, is now a Senior Advisor to USGLC; and,

 
The panel was skillfully moderated by Susan Reichle, former
Counselor of the Agency, and former President and CEO of the
International Youth Foundation.
 
Together, they led a lively and thought-provoking discussion on the
current landscape and what lies ahead for humanitarian
development ecosystem. From an update on current legislation and
State’s reorganization proposal, to the role of MDBs, foundations and
the private sector, the discussion provided rich material to inform
UAA as it shapes its future agenda. We did not record the event and
could hardly recap it here but suffice to say that all see a continuing
need for foreign assistance while varying in its format and
scope. Look for more discussion at the AGM in October.
 
Christine Sheckler in San Diego provided a brief update on work to
establish regional branches, an effort that is taking hold in Florida,
moving along in California and the west and continues to have
interest in the northeast, North Carolina and the southwest. Linkages
are being explored with the World Affairs Council and the Association
of Retired Foreign Service Officers. Please get in touch with Christine
Sheckler, Susan Fine, Miles Toder or Rebecca Black if you are
interested.
 
After the formal program, attendees had the opportunity to socialize,
reconnect with former colleagues, and strengthen existing
relationships. It was an incredibly inspiring and energizing afternoon.

Heather McHugh, John Beed, Clay
Epperson, Erin McKee (Amb)

Danielle Roziewski, Carol Dabbs



Lynn Vega, Peter McPherson, Loretta
Williams

Lily Redder, Bill Penoyar, James Redder

Melissa Williams, Charles North, Michelle
Jennings

Woody Navin, Sharon Pauling, Roberta
Mahoney

Development Dialogues

George Ingram at DACOR on "Where is
Development Going?






